
MENA MEETING MINUTES July 26, 2012 

• Michael Rideau called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m., and introduced the members of the board. 
• There were 28 people present at the meeting.  Only six of the homeowners, who live adjacent to the wall, were 

present at the meeting. 
• Michael read the letter that homeowners along the Belt Line Road wall received from the City of Garland.  It 

called their attention to the crumbling wall, and said the homeowner needed to repair it. 
• Rex Gifford reported that over $5,000 in donations had been received since the mailing of the May 2012 letter, 

requesting donations.  The books and records are always open to any Meadow Crest homeowner.  Individual 
donation amounts will not be released, unless there is a “need to know”. 

• Michael briefly described how the Vitality Grant process works, and what has been done so far.  He encouraged 
homeowners to visit the city website, to learn more about the grant program.  He also asked if anyone was 
willing to be a translator for the many Vietnamese residents of Meadow Crest.  We want everyone to know what 
we’re doing, and have a chance to participate. 

• The floor was opened for questions and comments.  We need to get with the code inspector, to learn exactly 
which wall sections need repair.  Will they need to be replaced, or just repaired?  If not enough money is 
donated to get the maximum grant money, then the money for repairs will be shared equally, by all 
homeowners adjacent to the wall, who choose to opt into our project. 

• Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 

 


